
Michael P. Jensen 
Toby Malone  
 
“We hope you may be willing to share copies of your correspondence with your seminar 
members, especially your initial letter, as well as any ideas for how to make the seminar 
experience profitable. We would be grateful to receive this in electronic form as a Word 
document by 23 May 2016.” 
 
There was one bump in our seminar that seems worth exposing. My co-leader and I 
requested that SAA supply a blackboard or tablet of butcher paper. The first part of our 
plan for the seminar depended on this and it would have potentially been useful to 
concretely show the unity of ideas that emerged during our discussion.  
 
SAA or the hotel, one of them, did not put a blackboard of tablet in the room. Toby and 
I arrived too late to complain and have this corrected and it quite threw us off. 
 
My advice, get to the room as early as you can to make sure the supplies you requested 
are there and do not be afraid to raise hell if they are not. I heard of another seminar 
leader with exactly the same problem who did this and got what she needed for her 
seminar.  
 
Sincerely, 
Michael P. Jensen,  
Contributing Editor, 
Shakespeare Newsletter 


